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Westgrove Primary School is a safe, inclusive and supportive community that empowers our students with the tools to reach their individual potential. 
 

•    LEARNING   •    RESPECT   •    INCLUSION  •    SAFETY   •   
 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS – IMPORTANT DATES 
Term 2, 2023 

Mondays throughout Term 2 Year 4 Swimming 

Fridays thoughout Term 2 Year 2 Swimming 

Tuesday 9th May District Athletics 

Friday 12th May Curriculum Day – No students at school 

Monday 12th June King’s Birthday Public Holiday 

Friday 23rd June Last day of Term 2 – 2.15pm finish 
 
 

A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL TEAM  
Chris Gatt, Kerrie Slaymaker & Susan Richardson 

 
 

WELCOME BACK FOR TERM 2 
School holidays seem like a distant memory, as we are already into full swing and nearing the end of week 2. We hope 
you had a terrific Easter and holiday break - if in fact you were able to factor some down or recreation time.  
 
 
MATRIX OF EXPECTED BEHAVIOURS (SWPBS) 
We are super excited to unveil our updated Matrix of Expected Behaviours with our school community as this have been 
a work in progress since late last year (it commenced when we reviewed our school values!). The purpose of this matrix 
is to clearly define the behaviours we expect to see and acknowledge here at Westgrove Primary School. These 
behaviours will be explicitly taught to the children and our acknowledgement for positive behaviours will be centred 
around this. 
 
The matrix has 
already been 
presented to 
students at 
assembly and 
displayed in all 
learning areas. We 
encourage families 
to familiarise 
themselves with the 
matrix below as we 
will referring to it 
frequently with 
students, 
particularly when 
we spotlight 
expected behaviours 
each fortnight at 
assembly. 
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CURRICULUM DAY – Friday 12th May 
Next Friday is our next Curriculum Day. Staff will be building on our understanding of 
cultural and trauma informed practices to support the learners within our 
community. This day will be led by the Side-By-Side Team which include staff from 
Berry Street and VACCA (Victorian Aboriginal Child Care Agency). STUDENTS DO NOT 
COME TO SCHOOL ON THIS DAY!  
 

 
STAFFING NEWS 
As we commence a new term, we have a couple of staff changes that have 
occurred: 
• Miss. Kate Richardson (1RS teacher) will be leaving us tomorrow as she has 

been successful in gaining an ongoing teaching position at Aintree Primary 
School. Miss. Richardson has been a valued and active part of the Westgrove 
community for several years.  We wish her all the best at her new school and hope she enjoys the precious time 
she has gained with her own family now that she will be working significantly closer to home. 

• Sharon Anderson has commenced a period of leave before officially retiring after 25 years of service at Westgrove 
and 30 years with Department of Education. This milestone demonstrates Sharon’s unwavering dedication to our 
school and our community, and we thank her for the impact she had in her time with us. We will be acknowledging 
this milestone later in the year. 

• Mid last term we had Emma Inglis join our Education Support – Classroom Support team. Emma will be working 
across the school supporting children to engage in learning and provide additional support in the school yard. Please 
make her feel welcome! 

• Last week we welcomed back Marium Naqvi (Student Counsellor) from Family Leave & Damian Hayes (Facilities). 
Marium will be back on Wednesdays and Thursdays, where she will have small student group 
intervention programs and support with the roll out of the Disability Inclusion Model.  

 
We would like to congratulate Emily Parsons and her partner Joel on the safe arrival of their son, 
Ollie who arrived in late March.  

 
 
MOTHERS DAY STALL 
On Wednesday 10th May we will be running our annual Mother’s Day Stall. There 
will be a variety of gifts ranging in prices that the students can pick from. We 
encourage students to bring a bag to put their purchases in. This year we are 
providing two ways of purchasing gifts: 

• $5 or $10 voucher through QkR (this will close on 8.15am on Tuesday 9th May). The voucher will then be given to 
child on the day of Mother’s Day Stall to make their purchases.  

• Children can bring money to school on the day.  
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
Over this fortnight we have several events occurring including our Grade 2 and Grade 4 
Swimming programs, Year 5 Immigration Museum excursion and District Cross Country. Please 
ensure that you have access to Compass and Class Dojo as communication and reminders 
about school events are published on these platforms. We hope that you have noticed our 
more structured approach to communicating events and gaining permission and payment 
through Compass in a timely and considerate manner. 
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INDIVIDUAL EDUCATION PLANS (IEPs) 
This year our school has been part of rolling out the Disability Inclusion Model. As part of this we have been learning 
about how to develop high quality Individual Education Plans (IEPs), which has resulted in the school using different 
documentation to support this. IEPs will be communicated with parents/ carers of children on the Programs for Students 
with Disabilities, in Out of Home Care or Indigenous over this fortnight, if it hasn’t been done so already. 
 

ENGAGEMENT AND WELLBEING UPDATE 
 
STUDENT ATTENDANCE – EVERY DAY COUNTS 
In our ongoing efforts to improve student learning, we have been looking closely at student attendance. We aim to: 

• better understand the reasons for student absences  
• monitor our processes at school for recording student absences to ensure they are accurate and consistent 
• develop consistent processes for responding to student absences 
• work with families to improve attendance where necessary 

 
OUR 2023 SCHOOL GOALS FOR ATTENDANCE ARE: 

GOAL: To reduce the % of students (P-
6) with 20 or more days absence from 

49% in 2022 to 30% in 2023. 
 

RESULT SO FAR IN 2023: 6% of students 
with 20 days or more absence 

 
What does this data mean? 

- most of our students are coming to 
school regularly. 

- a small number of students are 
missing school regularly. 

 
WE ARE ON TRACK TO MEET OUR ATTENDANCE GOAL! 

GOAL: To maintain or decrease the 
average student unapproved absence 

rate of 7.4 days in 2022. 
 

RESULT SO FAR IN 2023: 
7.8 days of unexplained absences. 

 
What does this data mean? 

We need to make further improvement 
on absences being explained with 

approved reasons. 

 

 
Did you know??? 

• If students miss school regularly, they miss out on learning the fundamental skills that will set them up for 
success in the later years of school.  

• There is no safe number of days for missing school – each day a student misses puts them behind and can affect 
their educational outcomes. 

• Each missed day is associated with progressively lower achievement in numeracy, writing and reading. 
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HOW CAN PARENTS HELP WITH ATTENDANCE? 

• Ensure your child(ren) attend school every day unless they are unwell 
• Establish regular routines for bedtime and getting up for school 
• If you’re having attendance issues with your child, please let your classroom 

teacher know so we can work together to get your child to school every day 
• Provide school a reason for your child’s absence:  

o Note to the teacher 
o Phone call to the office  
o Talk directly to the teacher 
o Notify school through COMPASS 

 
 

 
SCHOOL PROGRAMS 
We currently have various additional programs at school to support the health, wellbeing and engagement of our 
students. These include: 

• Canine Comprehension (dog therapy group) – selected Year 5 & 6 students 
• Better Buddies – Year Prep and Year 4s 
• Community Service Program – Year 5s 
• Wellbeing hub - open to all students during breaks 
• Side by Side – DET initiative to support students with barriers to school attendance – selected students 
• Breakfast Club – open to all students (Tuesdays & Thursdays) 
• Indigenous group – Indigenous students P-6 

 
 
ACCESSING ADDITIONAL SUPPORTS 
There are various agencies in the Wyndham 
community that are available to support 
families and individuals in the following areas: 

• Housing 
• Food relief 
• Financial aid 
• Domestic violence support 
• Clothing 
• School uniforms 

 
If you need support in any of these areas, 
please make contact with a member of our 
welfare team and we will put you in touch with 
the relevant supports. Our welfare team 
members are: 

• Ebonie Cassar (Student 
support/counsellor) 

• Marium Naqvi (Student support/ 
counsellor) 

• Kerrie Slaymaker (Assistant Principal) 
 

 OUR ATTENDANCE CUP RECIPIENTS FOR 
TERM 1! 
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TEACHING AND LEARNING UPDATE 
 
LITERACY: 
This year, students have been using the following seven 
protocols in their classrooms during independent reading. 
These have been designed to create consistency across the 
school and promote the right reading behaviours to support 
students.   
 
Some questions you might like to discuss with your student 
about their reading preferences:  

• Who is your favourite author?  
• What book do you most enjoy?  
• What is your favourite theme or genre?  
• Are there are books you dislike? If so, why?  

 
 
MATHEMATICS: 

 
  
 
 
 

 
 

OFFICE NEWS 

 
PLEASE BE ON TIME!  
It is really important that families/ carers are at school at dismissal time to collect their child/ren. 
Lately we have had a significant number of children waiting at the office until well past 3.30pm. 
It is an expectation that all children are collected at 3.15pm.  
 
Students still at school after 3.30 will be expected to go to after school care.  
 


